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CURATA E SUCCINTA DESCRIZIONE TOPOGRAFICA DELLE ANTICHITA DI ROMA VO
When the Baghdadis saw this succour that had betided them against their enemies [and the victory that El Abbas had gotten them], they turned
back and gathering together the spoils [of the defeated host], arms and treasures and horses, returned to Baghdad, victorious, and all by the valour
of El Abbas. As for Saad, he foregathered with the prince, and they fared on in company till they came to the place where El Abbas had taken
horse, whereupon the latter dismounted from his charger and Saad said to him, "O youth, wherefore alightest thou in other than thy place? Indeed,
thy due is incumbent upon us and upon our Sultan; so go thou with us to the dwellings, that we may ransom thee with our souls." "O Amir Saad,"
replied El Abbas, "from this place I took horse with thee and herein is my lodging. So, God on thee, name me not to the king, but make as if thou
hadst never seen me, for that I am a stranger in the land.".When Merjaneh had made an end of her song, the prince said to her, "Well done, O
damsel! Indeed, thou sayest a thing that had occurred to my mind and my tongue was like to speak it." Then he signed to the fourth damsel, who
was a Cairene, by name Sitt el Husn, and bade her tune her lute and sing to him upon the [same] subject. So she tuned her lute and sang the
following verses:.So Es Shisban drank off the cup in his turn and said, 'Well done, O desire of hearts!' And he bestowed on her that which was
upon him, to wit, a dress of cloth-of-pearl, fringed with great pearls and rubies and broidered with precious stones, and a tray wherein were fifty
thousand dinars. Then Meimoun the Sworder took the cup and fell to gazing intently upon Tuhfeh. Now there was in his hand a
pomegranate-flower and he said to her, 'Sing upon this pomegranate-flower, O queen of men and Jinn; for indeed thou hast dominion over all
hearts.' Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience;' and she improvised and sang the following verses:.Then they all four arose, laying wagers with one
another, and went forth, walking, from the palace-gate [and fared on] till they came in at the gate of the street in which Aboulhusn el Khelia dwelt.
He saw them and said to his wife Nuzhet el Fuad, "Verily, all that is sticky is not a pancake and not every time cometh the jar off safe. (38)'
Meseemeth the old woman hath gone and told her lady and acquainted her with our case and she hath disputed with Mesrour the eunuch and they
have laid wagers with one another about our death and are come to us, all four, the Khalif and the eunuch and the Lady Zubeideh and the old
woman." When Nuzhet el Fuad heard this, she started up from her lying posture and said, "How shall we do?" And he said, "We will both feign
ourselves dead and stretch ourselves out and hold our breath." So she hearkened unto him and they both lay down on the siesta[-carpet] and bound
their feet and shut their eyes and covered themselves with the veil and held their breath..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Eunuch Bekhit xxxix.Then they fell
to journeying night and day, and as they went, behold, they sighted a camp of the camps of the Arabs. So El Abbas enquired thereof and was told
that it was the camp of the Benou Zuhreh. Now there were around them sheep and cattle, such as filled the earth, and they were enemies to El Akil,
the cousin of El Abbas, upon whom they still made raids and took his cattle; wherefore he used to pay them tribute every year, for that he availed
not to cope with them. When El Abbas came near the camp, he dismounted from his courser and his servant Aamir also dismounted; and they set
down the victual and ate their sufficiency and rested awhile of the day. Then said the prince to Aamir, "Fetch water and give the horses to drink and
draw water for us in thy water-bag, by way of provision for the road.".Merouzi (El) and Er Razi, ii. 28..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of Tuhfet el Culoub and
Haroun er Reshid dccccxlii.Now the king had a brother, who envied him and would fain have been in his place; and when he was weary of looking
for his death and the term of his life seemed distant unto him, he took counsel with certain of his partisans and they said, 'The vizier is the king's
counsellor and but for him, there would be left the king no kingdom.' So the king's brother cast about for the ruin of the vizier, but could find no
means of accomplishing his design; and when the affair grew long upon him, he said to his wife, 'What deemest thou will advantage us in this?'
Quoth she, 'What is it?' And he replied, 'I mean in the matter of yonder vizier, who inciteth my brother to devoutness with all his might and biddeth
him thereto, and indeed the king is infatuated with his counsel and committeth to him the governance of all things and matters.' Quoth she, 'Thou
sayst truly; but how shall we do with him?' And he answered, 'I have a device, so thou wilt help me in that which I shall say to thee.' Quoth she,
'Thou shall have my help in whatsoever thou desirest.' And he said, 'I mean to dig him a pit in the vestibule and dissemble it artfully.'.? ? ? ? ?
Whenas mine eyes behold thee not, that day As of my life I do not reckon aye;.O friends, the tears flow ever, in mockery of my pain, iii. 116..115.
The Angel of Death and the King of the Children of Israel cccclxiii.17. The Merchant of Oman cccliv.After this, she abode with the four queens,
till they arose and entered the palace, where she found the candles lit and ranged in candlesticks of gold and silver and censing-vessels of gold and
silver, filled with aloes-wood and ambergris, and there were the kings of the Jinn sitting. So she saluted them, kissing the earth before them and
doing them worship; and they rejoiced in her and in her sight. Then she ascended [the estrade] and sat down upon her chair, whilst King Es Shisban
and King El Muzfir and Queen Louloueh and [other] the kings of the Jinn sat on chairs, and they brought tables of choice, spread with all manner
meats befitting kings. They ate their fill; after which the tables were removed and they washed their hands and wiped them with napkins. Then they
brought the wine-service and set on bowls and cups and flagons and hanaps of gold and silver and beakers of crystal and gold; and they poured out
the wines and filled the flagons..As for that which hath befallen thee, verily, it hath befallen [many] kings before thee and their women have played
them false, for all they were greater of puissance than thou, yea, and mightier of kingship and more abounding in troops. If I would, I could relate
unto thee, O king, concerning the wiles of women, that whereof I could not make an end all my life long; and indeed, aforetime, in all these my
nights that I have passed before thee, I have told thee [many stories and anecdotes] of the artifices of women and of their craft and perfidy; but
indeed the things abound on me; (173) wherefore, if it like thee, O king, I will relate unto thee [somewhat] of that which befell kings of old time of
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the perfidy of their women and of the calamities which overtook them by reason of these latter." "How so?" asked the king. "Tell on." "Hearkening
and obedience,"answered Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that a man once related to a company and spoke as follows:.65. The Loves of the
Boy and Girl at School ccclxxxv.When she had made an end of her verses, she folded the letter and delivered it to the nurse, who took it and went
with it to El Abbas. When she gave it to him, he took it and breaking it open, read it and apprehended its purport; and when he came to the end of
it, he swooned away. After awhile, he came to himself and said, "Praised be God who hath caused her return an answer to my letter! Canst thou
carry her another letter, and with God the Most High be thy requital?" Quoth she, "And what shall letters profit thee, seeing she answereth on this
wise?" But he said, "Belike, she may yet be softened." Then he took inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.King Shehriyar marvelled
[at this story (146)] and said "By Allah, verily, injustice slayeth its folk!" (147) And he was edified by that wherewith Shehrzad bespoke him and
sought help of God the Most High. Then said he to her, "Tell me another of thy stories, O Shehrzad; let it be a pleasant one and this shall be the
completion of the story-telling." "With all my heart," answered Shehrzad. "It hath reached me, O august King, that a man once said to his fellows, 'I
will set forth to you a means (148) of security (149) against vexation. (150) A friend of mine once related to me and said, "We attained [whiles] to
security (151) against vexation, (152)and the origin of it was other than this; to wit, it was as follows. (153).? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Voyage of
Sindbad the Sailor ccliii.? ? ? ? ? It chances whiles that the blind man escapes a pit, Whilst he who is clear of sight falls into it..? ? ? ? ? Thine
honour, therefore, guard and eke thy secret keep, Nor save to one free-born and true thy case confess..44. El Mamoun and Zubeideh dlxviii.9.
Kemerezzeman and Budour ccxviii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? nb. Story of the Old Sharper dccccxl.When the evening evened, the king summoned the vizier
and required of him the hearing of the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king, that."Forget him," quoth my
censurers, "forget him; what is he?" iii. 42..? ? ? ? ? Nor troops have I nor henchmen nor one to lend me aid Save God, to whom, my Maker, my
voice in praise I rear..45. Ali Shir (230) and Zumurrud dlxix.? ? ? ? ? n. The Man and his Wilful Wife dcxxviii.? ? ? ? ? Midmost the watches of the
night I see thee, in a dream; A lying dream, for he I love my love doth not repay..Now the king had a son, a pleasant child, called the Amir
Mohammed, who was comely of youth and sweet of speech; he had read in books and studied histories and above all things in the world he loved
the telling and hearing of verses and stories and anecdotes. He was dear to his father King Jemhour, for that he had none other son than he on life,
and indeed he had reared him in the lap of fondness and he was gifted with the utterest of beauty and grace and brightness and perfection.
Moreover, he had learnt to play upon the lute and upon all manner instruments of music and he was used to [carouse and] company with friends
and brethren. Now it was of his wont that, when the king rose to go to his sleeping-chamber, he would sit in his place and seek of me that I should
entertain him with stories and verses and pleasant anecdotes; and on this wise I abode with them a great while in all cheer and delight, and the
prince still loved me with an exceeding great love and entreated me with the utmost kindness..Then he braced up his courage and gathering his
skirts about him, threw himself into the water, and it bore him along with an exceeding might and carrying him under the earth, stayed not till it
brought him out into a deep valley, wherethrough ran a great river, that welled up from under the earth. When he found himself on the surface of
the earth, he abode perplexed and dazed all that day; after which he came to himself and rising, fared on along the valley, till he came to an
inhabited land and a great village in the dominions of the king his father. So he entered the village and foregathered with its inhabitants, who
questioned him of his case; whereupon he related to them his history and they marvelled at him, how God had delivered him from all this. Then he
took up his abode with them and they loved him exceedingly..103. Julnar of the Sea and her Son King Bedr Basim of Persia dccxciv..? ? ? ? ? And
whenas the dogs at a fountain have lapped, The lions to drink of the water forbear.".The Tenth Day.."Away with him from me! Who is at the
door?" "Kutheiyir Azzeh," (52) replied Adi, and Omar said, "It is he who says in one of his odes ... " [And he repeated the following verses:].So the
thief entered, he and the husband; and when they were both in the chamber, she locked on them the door, which was a stout one, and said to the
thief, 'Out on thee, O fool! Thou hast fallen [into the trap] and now I have but to cry out and the officers of the police will come and take thee and
thou wilt lose thy life, O Satan!' Quoth he, 'Let me go forth;' and she said, 'Thou art a man and I am a woman; and in thy hand is a knife and I am
afraid of thee.' Quoth he, 'Take the knife from me.' So she took the knife from him and said to her husband, 'Art thou a woman and he a man? Mar
his nape with beating, even as he did with thee; and if he put out his hand to thee, I will cry out and the police will come and take him and cut him
in sunder.' So the husband said to him, 'O thousand-horned, (248) O dog, O traitor, I owe thee a deposit, (249) for which thou dunnest me.' And he
fell to beating him grievously with a stick of live-oak, whilst he called out to the woman for help and besought her of deliverance; but she said,
'Abide in thy place till the morning, and thou shalt see wonders.' And her husband beat him within the chamber, till he [well- nigh] made an end of
him and he swooned away..? ? ? ? ? Exalted mayst thou be above th' empyrean heaven of joy And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted
aye!.120. The Pious Black Slave cccclxvii.Vizier Er Rehwan, King Shah Bekht and his, i. 215..The Fourth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? My
fortitude fails, my endeavour is vain; My bosom is straitened. To Thee, I complain,.? ? ? ? ? An you'd of evil be quit, look that no evil yon do; Nay,
but do good, for the like God will still render to you..? ? ? ? ? O ye who have withered my heart and marred my hearing and my sight, Desire and
transport for your sake wax on me night and day..? ? ? ? ? x. The Sandal-wood Merchant and the Sharpers dciii.? ? ? ? ? Why to estrangement and
despite inclin'st thou with the spy? Yet that a bough (14) from side to side incline (15) small wonder 'twere..? ? ? ? ? I'll lay Upon their threshold's
dust my cheeks and to my soul,.? ? ? ? ? b. The Fakir and his Pot of Butter dccccii.? ? ? ? ? Beauty her appanage is grown in its entirety, And for
this cause all hearts must bow to her arbitrament..? ? ? ? ? God keep the days of love-delight! How dearly sweet they were! How joyous and how
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solaceful was life in them whilere!.One day, as I stood in my shop, there came up to me a woman and stopped before me; and she as she were the
full moon rising from among the stars, and the place was illumined by her light. When I saw her, I fixed my eyes on her and stared in her face; and
she bespoke me with soft speech. When I heard her words and the sweetness of her speech, I lusted after her; and when she saw that I lusted after
her, she did her occasion and promising me [to come again], went away, leaving my mind occupied with her and fire kindled in my heart. Then I
abode, perplexed and pondering my affair, whilst fire flamed in my heart, till the third day, when she came again and I scarce credited her coming.
When I saw her, I talked with her and cajoled her and courted her and strove to win her favour with speech and invited her [to my house]; but she
answered, saying, 'I will not go up into any one's house.' Quoth I, 'I will go with thee;' and she said, 'Arise and come with me.'.Therewith Nuzhet el
Fuad rejoiced and said, "Indeed, this is an excellent device." [Then Aboulhusn stretched himself out] forthright and she shut his eyes and tied his
feet and covered him with the kerchief and did what [else] her lord had bidden her; after which she rent her dress and uncovering her head, let
down her hair and went in to the Lady Zubeideh, crying out and weeping, When the princess saw her in this case, she said to her, "What plight is
this [in which I see thee]? What is thy story and what maketh thee weep?" And Nuzhet el Fuad answered, weeping and crying out the while, "O my
lady, may thy head live and mayst thou survive Aboulhusn el Khelia! For he is dead." The Lady Zubeideh mourned for him and said, "Alas for
Aboulhusn el Khelia!" And she wept for him awhile. Then she bade her treasuress give Nuzhet el Fuad a hundred dinars and a piece of silk and
said to her, "O Nuzhet el Fuad, go, lay him out and carry him forth.".? ? ? ? ? q. The Shepherd and the Thief dcxxxii.Haroun er Reshid, Tuhfet el
Culoub and, ii. 203..102. The Apples of Paradise ccccxii.91. The Loves of Abou Isa and Curret el Ain dclxxviii.When he had made an end of his
verses, he folded the letter and gave it to the nurse, who took it and carried it to Mariyeh. When she came into the princess's presence, she saluted
her; but Mariyeh returned not her salutation and she said, "O my lady, how hard is thy heart that thou grudgest to return the salutation! Take this
letter, for that it is the last of that which shall come to thee from him." Quoth Mariyeh, "Take my warning and never again enter my palace, or it
will be the cause of thy destruction; for I am certified that thou purposest my dishonour. So get thee gone from me." And she commanded to beat
the nurse; whereupon the latter went forth fleeing from her presence, changed of colour and absent of wits, and gave not over going till she came to
the house of El Abbas..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fox and the Wild Ass dcxi.67. The Khalif El Hakim and the Merchant dcliii.Women's Craft, ii.
287..Accordingly, the trooper bought him a house near at hand and made therein an underground passage communicating with his mistress's house.
When he had accomplished his affair, the wife bespoke her husband as her lover had lessoned her and he went out to go to the trooper's house, but
turned back by the way, whereupon quoth she to him, 'By Allah, go forthright, for that my sister asketh of thee.' So the dolt of a fuller went out and
made for the trooper's house, whilst his wife forewent him thither by the secret passage, and going up, sat down beside her lover. Presently, the
fuller entered and saluted the trooper and his [supposed] wife and was confounded at the coincidence of the case. (230) Then doubt betided him and
he returned in haste to his dwelling; but she forewent him by the underground passage to her chamber and donning her wonted clothes, sat
[waiting] for him and said to him, 'Did I not bid thee go to my sister and salute her husband and make friends with them?' Quoth he, 'I did this, but I
misdoubted of my affair, when I saw his wife.' And she said, 'Did I not tell thee that she resembleth me and I her, and there is nought to distinguish
between us but our clothes? Go back to her.'.Then he wrote a letter to King Azadbekht, saying to him, "I am a servant of thy servants and a slave of
thy slaves and my daughter is a handmaid at thy service, and may God the Most High prolong thy days and appoint thy times [to be] in delight and
contentment! Indeed, I still went girded of the waist in thy service and in caring for the preservation of thy dominion and warding off thine enemies
from thee; but now I abound yet more than before in zeal and watchfulness, for that I have taken this to charge upon myself, since my daughter is
become thy wife." And he despatched a messenger to the king with the letter and a present..On this wise we abode a whole year, at the end of
which time she was absent (185) from me a month's space, wherefore fire raged in my heart on her account. When it was the next month, behold, a
little eunuch presented himself to me and said, "I am a messenger to thee from such an one," [naming my mistress], "who giveth thee to know that
the Commander of the Faithful hath sentenced her to be drowned, her and those who are with her, six-and-twenty slave-girls, on such a day at Deir
et Tin, (186) for that they have confessed against one another of lewdness, and she biddeth thee look how thou mayst do with her and how thou
mayst contrive to deliver her, even if thou gather together all her money and spend it upon her, for that this is the time of manhood." (187) Quoth I,
"I know not this woman; belike it is other than I [to whom this message is addressed]; so beware, O eunuch, lest thou cast me into stress." Quoth
he, "Behold, I have told thee [that which I had to say,"] and went away, leaving me in concern [on her account]..On the morrow, he repaired to the
druggist, who saluted him and came to meet him and rejoiced in him and smiled in his face, deeming his wife innocent. Then he questioned him of
his yesterday's case and he told him how he had fared, saying, 'O my brother, when the cuckold knocked at the door, I would have entered the
chest; but his wife forbade me and rolled me up in the rug. The man entered and thought of nothing but the chest; so he broke it open and abode as
he were a madman, going up and coming down. Then he went his way and I came out and we abode on our wonted case till eventide, when she
gave me this shirt of her husband's; and behold, I am going to her.'.53. King Kelyaad (231) of Hind and his Vizier Shimas dcix.Thy letter reached
me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I read, iii. 84..? ? ? ? ? a. The Lackpenny and the Cook cclxxiii.When the king heard this story, he was
fortified in his resolve to spare the vizier and to leave haste in an affair whereof he was not assured; so he comforted him and bade him withdraw to
his lodging..? ? ? ? ? Get thee to patience fair, if thou remember thee of that Whose issues (quoth the Merciful) are ever benedight. (89).? ? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? ? ba. Story of the Envier and the Envied (225) xiii.'It is told of a certain doughty thief, that he used to rob and stop the way by himself upon
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caravans, and whenever the prefect of police and the magistrates sought him, he would flee from them and fortify himself in the mountains. Now it
befell that a certain man journeyed along the road wherein was the robber in question, and this man was alone and knew not the perils that beset his
way. So the highwayman came out upon him and said to him, "Bring out that which is with thee, for I mean to slay thee without fail." Quoth the
traveller, "Slay me not, but take these saddle-bags and divide [that which is in] them and take the fourth part [thereof]." And the thief answered, "I
will not take aught but the whole." "Take half," rejoined the traveller, "and let me go." But the robber replied, "I will take nought but the whole, and
I will slay thee [to boot]." And the traveller said, "Take it.".? ? ? ? ? The priests from all the convent came flocking onto it: With cries of joy and
welcome their voices they did rear..The ship tarried with him some days, till he should be certified what he would do, (104) and he said, 'I will
enquire of the merchants what this merchandise profiteth and in what country it lacketh and how much is the gain thereon.' [So he questioned them
and] they directed him to a far country, where his dirhem should profit a hundredfold. Accordingly, he set sail and steered for the land in question;
but, as he went, there blew on him a tempestuous wind and the ship foundered. The merchant saved himself on a plank and the wind cast him up,
naked as he was, on the sea-shore, hard by a town there. So he praised God and gave Him thanks for his preservation; then, seeing a great village
hard by, he betook himself thither and saw, seated therein, a very old man, whom he acquainted with his case and that which had betided him. The
old man grieved sore for him, when he heard his story, and set food before him. So he ate and the old man said to him, 'Abide here with me, so I
may make thee my steward and factor over a farm I have here, and thou shall have of me five dirhems (105) a day.' 'God make fair thy reward,'
answered the merchant, 'and requite thee with benefits!'.?STORY OF THE FOUL-FAVOURED MAN AND HIS FAIR WIFE..Then will he say to
thee, 'Then thou art an ape-leader of the tribe of the mountebanks?' And do thou reply, 'I may in nowise deny my origin, for the sake of thy
daughter and in her honour.' The Cadi will say, 'It may not be that thou shalt be given the daughter of a sheikh who sitteth upon the carpet of the
Law and whose descent is traceable by genealogy to the loins of the Apostle of God, (267) nor is it seemly that his daughter be in the power of a
man who is an ape-dancer, a minstrel.' And do thou rejoin, 'Nay, O Effendi, she is my lawful wife and every hair of her is worth a thousand lives,
and I will not let her go, though I be given the kingship of the world.' Then be thou persuaded to speak the word of divorce and so shall the
marriage be dissolved and ye be delivered from each other.".? ? ? ? ? Quoth I (and mine a body is of passion all forslain, Ay, and a heart that's all
athirst for love and longing pain.Noureddin thanked him and they entered the slave-merchant's house. When the people of the house saw Abou
Nuwas, they rose to do him worship, for that which they knew of his station with the Commander of the Faithful. Moreover, the slave-dealer
himself came up to them with two chairs, and they seated themselves thereon. Then the slave-merchant went into the house and returning with the
slave-girl, as she were a willow-wand or a bamboo-cane, clad in a vest of damask silk and tired with a black and white turban, the ends whereof fell
down over her face, seated her on a chair of ebony; after which quoth he to those who were present, "I will discover to you a face as it were a full
moon breaking forth from under a cloud." And they said, "Do so." So he unveiled the damsel's face and behold, she was like the shining sun, with
comely shape and day-bright face and slender [waist and heavy] hips; brief, she was endowed with elegance, the description whereof existeth not,
[and was] even as saith of her the poet:.Therewithal the king bade all his officers go round about in the thoroughfares and colleges [of the town]
and bring before him all strangers whom they found there. So they went forth and brought him much people, amongst whom was the man who had
painted the portrait. When they came into the presence, the Sultan bade the crier make proclamation that whoso wrought the portrait should
discover himself and have whatsoever he desired. So the poor man came forward and kissing the earth before the king, said to him, "O king of the
age, I am he who painted yonder portrait." Quoth El Aziz, "And knowest thou who she is?" "Yes," answered the other; "this is the portrait of
Mariyeh, daughter of the king of Baghdad." The king ordered him a dress of honour and a slave-girl [and he went his way]. Then said El Abbas, "O
father mine, give me leave to go to her, so I may look upon her; else shall I depart the world, without fail." The king his father wept and answered,
saying, "O my son, I builded thee a bath, that it might divert thee from leaving me, and behold it hath been the cause of thy going forth; but the
commandment of God is a foreordained (61) decree." (62).? ? ? ? ? To Baghdad upon a matter of all moment do I fare, For the love of one whose
beauties have my reason led astray.."Know, O my lord," answered she, "that I am a maiden oppressed of my father, for that he misspeaketh of me
and saith to me, 'Thou art foul of favour and it befitteth not that thou wear rich clothes; for thou and the slave-girls, ye are equal in rank, there is no
distinguishing thee from them.' Now he is a rich man, having wealth galore, [and saith not on this wise but] because he is a niggard and grudgeth
the spending of a farthing; [wherefore he is loath to marry me,] lest he be put to somewhat of charge in my marriage, albeit God the Most High hath
been bountiful to him and he is a man puissant in his time and lacking nothing of the goods of the world." "Who is thy father," asked the young
merchant, "and what is his condition?" And she replied, "He is the Chief Cadi of the Supreme Court, under whose hand are all the Cadis who
administer justice in this city.".On the fourth day, all the troops and the people of the realm assembled together to the [supposed] king and standing
at his gate, craved leave to enter. Selma bade admit them; so they entered and paid her the service of the kingship and gave her joy of her brother's
safe return. She bade them do suit and service to Selim, and they consented and paid him homage; after which they kept silence awhile, so they
might hear what the king should command. Then said Selma, 'Harkye, all ye soldiers and subjects, ye know that ye enforced me to [accept] the
kingship and besought me thereof and I consented unto your wishes concerning my investment [with the royal dignity]; and I did this [against my
will]; for know that I am a woman and that I disguised myself and donned man's apparel, so haply my case might be hidden, whenas I lost my
brother. But now, behold, God hath reunited me with my brother, and it is no longer lawful to me that I be king and bear rule over the people, and I
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a woman; for that there is no governance for women, whenas men are present. Wherefore, if it like you, do ye set my brother on the throne of the
kingdom, for this is he; and I will busy myself with the worship of God the Most High and thanksgiving [to Him] for my reunion with my brother.
Or, if it like you, take your kingship and invest therewith whom ye will.'.Then he kept them under guard, and when the morning morrowed, he
referred their case to El Hejjaj, who caused bring them before him and enquiring into their affair, found that the first was the son of a
barber-surgeon, the second of a [hot] bean-seller and the third of a weaver. So he marvelled at their readiness of speech (82) and said to his
session-mates, "Teach your sons deportment; (83) for, by Allah, but for their ready wit, I had smitten off their heads!".When the evening evened,
the king summoned the vizier and required of him the [promised] story; so he said, "It is well. Know, O king, that.Then she told him the story of
Anca, daughter of Behram Gour, with Anca, daughter of the wind, and described to him her dwelling-place and her island, whereupon quoth Er
Reshid, 'O Tuhfet es Sedr, (252) tell me of El Anca, daughter of Behram Gour; is she of the Jinn or of mankind or of the birds? For this long time
have I desired to find one who should tell me of her.' 'It is well, O Commander of the Faithful,' answered Tuhfeh. 'I asked the queen of this and she
acquainted me with her case and told me who built her the palace.' Quoth Er Reshid, 'I conjure thee by Allah, tell it me.' And Tuhfeh answered, 'It
is well,' and proceeded to tell him. And indeed he was amazed at that which he heard from her and what she told him and at that which she had
brought back of jewels and jacinths of various colours and preciots stones of many kinds, such as amazed the beholder and confounded thought and
mind. As for this, it was the means of the enrichment of the Barmecides and the Abbasicles, and they abode in their delight.."Except," continued
the Khalif, "he were the enemy of God, he had wished for her in this world, so he might after [repent and] return to righteous dealing. By Allah, he
shall not come in to me! Who is at the door other than he?" Quoth Adi, "Jemil ben Mamer el Udhri (51) is at the door;" and Omar said, "It is he
who says in one of his odes" ... [And he recited the following:].?Story of King Bekhtzeman..Then the Khalif took him into his especial favour and
married him and bestowed largesse on him and lodged him with himself in the palace and made him of the chief of his boon-companions, and
indeed he was preferred with him above them and the Khalif advanced him over them all. Now they were ten in number, to wit, El Ijli and Er
Recashi and Ibdan and Hassan el Feresdec and El Lauz and Es Seker and Omar et Tertis and Abou Nuwas (34) and Abou Ishac en Nedim and
Aboulhusn el Khelia, and by each of them hangeth a story that is told in other than this book. And indeed Aboulhusn became high in honour with
the Khalif and favoured above all, so that he sat with him and the Lady Zubeideh bint el Casim and married the latter's treasuress, whose name was
Nuzhet el Fuad..?Story of King Dadbin and His Viziers..Therewithal Queen Es Shuhba rejoiced and all who were present rejoiced also and admired
her speech and fell to kissing her; and when she had made an end of her song, Queen Kemeriyeh said to her, 'O my sister, ere thou go to thy palace,
I would fain bring thee to look upon El Anca, daughter of Behram Gour, whom El Anca, daughter of the wind, carried off, and her beauty; for that
there is not her match on the face of the earth.' And Queen Es Shuhba said, 'O Kemeriyeh, I [also] have a mind to see her.' Quoth Kemeriyeh, 'I saw
her three years agone; but my sister Wekhimeh seeth her at all times, for that she is near unto her, and she saith that there is not in the world a fairer
than she. Indeed, this Queen El Anca is become a byword for loveliness and proverbs are made upon her beauty and grace' And Wekhimeh said,
'By the mighty inscription [on the seal-ring of Solomon], there is not her like in the world!' Then said Queen Es Shuhba, 'If it needs must be and the
affair is as ye say, I will take Tuhfeh and go with her [to El Anca], so she may see her.'.When they knew that there was left him no estate that the
king might covet, they feared lest he be brought to release him, by the incidence of the vizier's [good] counsel upon the king's heart, and he return
to his former case, so should their plots be marred and their ranks degraded, for that they knew that the king would have need of that which he had
known from that man nor would forget that wherewith he was familiar in him. Now it befell that a certain man of corrupt purpose (78) found a way
to the perversion of the truth and a means of glozing over falsehood and adorning it with a semblance of fair-seeming and there proceeded from
him that wherewith the hearts of the folk were occupied, and their minds were corrupted by his lying tales; for that he made use of Indian subtleties
and forged them into a proof for the denial of the Maker, the Creator, extolled be His might and exalted be He! Indeed, God is exalted and
magnified above the speech of the deniers. He avouched that it is the planets (79) that order the affairs of all creatures and he set down twelve
mansions to twelve signs [of the Zodiac] and made each sign thirty degrees, after the number of the days of the month, so that in twelve mansions
there are three hundred and threescore [degrees], after the number of the days of the year; and he wrought a scheme, wherein he lied and was an
infidel and denied [God]. Then he got possession of the king's mind and the enviers and haters aided him against the vizier and insinuated
themselves into his favour and corrupted his counsel against the vizier, so that he suffered of him that which he suffered and he banished him and
put him away..The first who sought her in marriage was King Nebhan of Mosul, who came to her with a great company, bringing with him an
hundred she-camels laden with musk and aloes-wood and ambergris and as many laden with camphor and jewels and other hundred laden with
silver money and yet other hundred laden with raiment of silken and other stuffs and brocade, besides an hundred slave-girls and an hundred
magnificent horses of swift and generous breeds, completely housed and accoutred, as they were brides; and all this he laid before her father,
demanding her of him in marriage. Now King Ins ben Cais had bound himself by an oath that he would not marry his daughter but to him whom
she should choose; so, when King Nebhan sought her in marriage, her father went in to her and consulted her concerning his affair. She consented
not and he repeated to Nebhan that which she said, whereupon he departed from him. After this came King Behram, lord of the White Island, with
riches more than the first; but she accepted not of him and he returned, disappointed; nor did the kings give over coming to her father, on her
account, one after other, from the farthest of the lands and the climes, each glorying in more (54) than those who forewent him; but she paid no
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heed unto any of one them..? ? ? ? ? The season of my presence is never at an end 'Mongst all their time in gladness and solacement who spend,.So
he sat down at the sharper's head, and said to him, 'Know, O Razi, that I will not leave thee till after ten days and their nights, wherein I will wake
and sleep by thy grave. So arise and be not a fool.' But he answered him not and El Merouzi [drew his knife and] fell to sticking it into the other's
hands and feet, thinking to make him move; but [he stirred not and] he presently grew weary of this and concluded that the sharper was dead in
good earnest. [However, he still misdoubted of the case] and said in himself, 'This fellow is dissembling, so he may enjoy all the money.' Therewith
he addressed himself to prepare him [for burial] and bought him perfumes and what [not else] was needed. Then they brought him to the
washing-place and El Merouzi came to him and heating water till it boiled and bubbled and a third of it was wasted, (40) fell to pouring it on his
skin, so that it turned red and blue and blistered; but he abode still on one case [and stirred not]..128. The Ferryman of the Nile and the Hermit
cccclxxix.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? wa. The Hawk and the Locust dccccxvi.[When the king returned to his palace,] he went in to his wife Shah Khatoun
and said to her, 'I give thee the glad news of thine eunuch's return.' And he told her what had betided and of the youth whom he had brought with
him. When she heard this, her wits fled and she would have cried out, but her reason restrained her, and the king said to her, 'What is this? Art thou
overcome with grief for [the loss of] the treasure or [for that which hath befallen] the eunuch?' 'Nay, as thy head liveth, O king!' answered she. 'But
women are fainthearted.' Then came the servant and going in to her, told her all that had befallen him and acquainted her with her son's case also
and with that which he had suffered of stresses and how his uncle had exposed him to slaughter and he had been taken prisoner and they had cast
him into the pit and hurled him from the top of the citadel and how God had delivered him from these perils, all of them; and he went on to tell her
[all that had betided him], whilst she wept..The Khalif marvelled at my speech and said, 'How great is this king! Indeed, his letter testifieth of him;
and as for the magnificence of his dominion, thou hast acquainted us with that which thou hast seen; so, by Allah, he hath been given both wisdom
and dominion.' Then he bestowed on me largesse and dismissed me, so I returned to my house and paid the poor-rate (216) and gave alms and
abode in my former easy and pleasant case, forgetting the grievous stresses I had suffered. Yea, I cast out from my heart the cares of travel and
traffic and put away travail from my thought and gave myself up to eating and drinking and pleasure and delight.".When twenty days had passed
by, each [egg] was hatched, and the vizier bade them pair the chickens, male and female, and rear them well. So they did this and it was found a
charge unto no one. Then they waited for them awhile and after this the vizier enquired of the chickens and was told that they were become fowls.
Moreover, they brought him all their eggs and he bade set them; and after twenty days there were hatched from each [pair] of them thirty or
five-and-twenty or fifteen [chickens] at the least. The vizier let note against each man the number of chickens that pertained to him, and after two
months, he took the old hens and the cockerels, and there came to him from each man nigh half a score, and he left the [young] hens with them. On
like wise he sent to the country folk and let the cocks abide with them. So he got him young ones [galore] and appropriated to himself the sale of
the fowls, and on this wise he got him, in the course of a year, that which the regal estate required of the king and his affairs were set right for him
by the vizier's contrivance. And he peopled (258) the country and dealt justly by his subjects and returned to them all that he took from them and
lived a happy and prosperous life. Thus good judgment and prudence are better than wealth, for that understanding profiteth at all times and
seasons. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the man whose caution slew him.".? ? ? ? ? Taper of hoofs and straight
of stature, in the dust They prance, as like a flood they pour across the plain;.115. The Malice of Women dcccclxxix.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of
the Barber's Third Brother xxxii.Now his parts and fashions pleased the Khalif and the excellence of his composition and his frankness, and he said
in himself, "I will assuredly make him my cup- companion and sitting-mate." So he rose forthright and saying to Mesrour, "Take him up," [returned
to the palace]. Accordingly, Mesrour took up Aboulhusn and carrying him to the palace of the Khalifate, set him down before Er Reshid, who bade
the slaves and slave- girls encompass him about, whilst he himself hid in a place where Aboulhusn could not see him..When the dead man found
himself alone, he sprang up, as he were a Satan, and donning the washer's clothes, (39) took the bowls and water-can and wrapped them up in the
napkins. Then be took his shroud under his arm and went out. The doorkeepers thought that he was the washer and said to him, 'Hast thou made an
end of the washing, so we may tell the Amir?' 'Yes,' answered the sharper and made off to his lodging, where he found El Merouzi soliciting his
wife and saying to her, 'Nay, by thy life, thou wilt never again look upon his face; for that by this time he is buried. I myself escaped not from them
but after travail and trouble, and if he speak, they will put him to death.' Quoth she, 'And what wilt thou have of me?' 'Accomplish my desire of
thee,' answered he, 'and heal my disorder, for I am better than thy husband.' And he fell a-toying with her..Envy and Malice, Of, i. 125..79. The
Devout Prince dclxiv.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxliii.Reshid (Er), Ibn es Semmak and, i. 195..? ? ? ? ? El Abbas from
Akil his stead is come again; Prize hath he made of steeds and many a baggage-train;.As for the merchant, he bought him a sheep and slaughtering
it, roasted it and dressed birds and [other] meats of various kinds and colours and bought dessert and sweetmeats and fresh fruits. Then he repaired
to El Abbas and conjured him to accept of his hospitality and enter his house and eat of his victual. The prince consented to his wishes and went
with him till they came to his house, when the merchant bade him enter. So El Abbas entered and saw a goodly house, wherein was a handsome
saloon, with a vaulted estrade. When he entered the saloon, he found that the merchant had made ready food and dessert and perfumes, such as
overpass description; and indeed he had adorned the table with sweet-scented flowers and sprinkled musk and rose-water upon the food. Moreover,
he had smeared the walls of the saloon with ambergris and set [the smoke of burning] aloes-wood abroach therein..Now she was righteous in all her
dealings and swerved not from one word; (3) so, when he saw that she consented not unto him, he misdoubted that she would tell his brother, when
accurata-e-succinta-descrizione-topografica-delle-antichita-di-roma-vol-1.pdf
Page 6/10

Accurata E Succinta Descrizione Topografica Delle Antichita Di Roma Vol 1

he returned from his journey, and said to her, 'An thou consent not to this whereof I require thee, I will cause thee fall into suspicion and thou wilt
perish.' Quoth she, 'Be God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) [judge] betwixt me and thee, and know that, shouldst thou tear me limb
from limb, I would not consent to that whereto thou biddest me.' His folly (4) persuaded him that she would tell her husband; so, of his exceeding
despite, he betook himself to a company of people in the mosque and told them that he had witnessed a man commit adultery with his brother's
wife. They believed his saying and took act of his accusation and assembled to stone her. Then they dug her a pit without the city and seating her
therein, stoned her, till they deemed her dead, when they left her..? ? ? ? ? Till in a robe of sandal green 'twas clad And veil that blended rose and
flame (216) in hue..When the morning morrowed and the king sat on the throne of his kingship, he summoned the chief of his viziers and said to
him, "What deemest thou of this that yonder robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath entered my house and lain down on my bed and I fear lest
there be an intrigue between him and the woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God prolong the king's continuance!" replied the vizier. "What
sawest thou in this youth [to make thee trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of thieves? Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin, and
whoso reareth the young of the serpent shall get of them nought but biting. As for the woman, she is not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her
marriage with thee] till now, there hath appeared from her nought but good breeding and modesty; and now, if the king give me leave, I will go to
her and question her, so I may discover to thee the affair.".When the prefect saw this, he said, "By Allah, the captain is excused!" Then my
comrades came round about me and sprinkled water on my face, [till I came to myself,] when I arose and accosting the Cadi, who was covered with
confusion, said to him, "Thou seest that suspicion is fallen on thee, and indeed this affair is no light matter, for that this woman's family will
assuredly not sit down under her loss." Therewith the Cadi's heart quaked and he knew that the suspicion had reverted upon him, wherefore his
colour paled and his limbs smote together; and he paid of his own money, after the measure of that which he had lost, so we would hush up the
matter for him. (106) Then we departed from him in peace, whilst I said in myself, "Indeed, the woman deceived me not.".? ? ? ? ? O'er all the
fragrant flowers that be I have the prefrence aye, For that I come but once a year, and but a little stay..103. The Loves of Abou Isa and Curret el
Ain ccccxiv.When the appointed day arrived, En Numan sent for Sherik and said to him, "Verily the first part of this day is past." And Sherik
answered, "The king hath no recourse against me till it be eventide." When it evened, there appeared one afar off and En Numan fell to looking
upon him and on Sherik, and the latter said to him, "Thou hast no right over me till yonder fellow come, for belike he is my man." As he spoke, up
came the Tai in haste and En Numan said "By Allah, never saw I [any] more generous than you two! I know not whether of you is the more
generous, this one who became warrant for thee in [danger of] death or thou who returnest unto slaughter." Then said he to Sherik, "What prompted
thee to become warrant for him, knowing that it was death?" And he said, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Generosity hath departed from viziers.'" Then
said En Numan to the Tai, "And thou, what prompted thee to return, knowing that therein was death and thine own destruction?" Quoth the Arab,
"[I did this] lest it be said, 'Fidelity hath departed from the folk.'" And En Numan said, "By Allah, I will be the third of you, (173) lest it be said,
'Clemency hath departed from kings.'" So he pardoned him and bade abolish the day of ill-omen; whereupon the Arab recited the following
verses:.? ? ? ? ? e. The Niggard and the Loaves of Bread dcccclxxxiv.So the folk resorted to her from all parts and she used to pray God (to whom
belong might and majesty) for the oppressed and God granted him relief, and against his oppressor, and He broke him in sunder. Moreover, she
prayed for the sick and they were made whole; and on this wise she abode a great space of time. As for her husband, when he returned from the
pilgrimage, his brother and the neighbours acquainted him with his wife's affair, whereat he was sore concerned and misdoubted of their story, for
that which he knew of her chastity and prayerfulness; and he wept for her loss..?Story of the Prisoner and How God Gave Him Relief..111. The
Pilgrim and the Old Woman who dwelt in the Desert ccccxxxiv.Like the full moon she shows upon a night of fortune fair, iii. 191..80. Yehya ben
Khalid and the Poor Man cccxci.? ? ? ? ? p. The Idiot and the Sharper dccccv.?STORY OF THE HAWK AND THE LOCUST..Certain
husbandmen once made complaint to David (on whom be peace!) against certain owners of sheep, whose flocks had fallen upon their crops by
night and devoured them, and he bade value the crops [and that the shepherds should make good the amount]. But Solomon (on whom be peace!)
rose and said, "Nay, but let the sheep be delivered to the husbandmen, so they may take their milk and wool, till they have repaid themselves the
value of their crops; then let the sheep return to their owners." So David withdrew his own ordinance and caused execute that of Solomon; yet was
David no oppressor; but Solomon's judgment was more pertinent and he showed himself therein better versed in jurisprudence.' (245).King (The
Unjust) and the Tither, i. 273..? ? ? ? ? Were I cut off, beloved, from hope of thy return, Slumber, indeed, for ever my wakeful lids would
flee..?STORY OF THE OLD SHARPER..Calcutta (1814-18) Text..A certain singing-woman was fair of favour and high in repute, and it befell one
day that she went out apleasuring. As she sat, (133) behold, a man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the door. Then he
touched her with his stump, saying, "Charity, for the love of God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!" and reviled
him. Some days after this, there came to her a messenger and gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a handmaid and an
accompanyist; (135) and when she came to the appointed place, the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end whereof was a saloon. So
(quoth she) we entered and found none therein, but saw the [place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and wine and dessert, and in
another place we saw food and in a third beds.
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The Electrical Engineer Vol 10 A Weekly Journal of Electrical Engineering with Which Is Incorporated Electric Light From July 1 1892 to
December 30 1892
Gattungen Der Pflanzen Und Ihre Naturliche Merkmale Nach Der Anzahl Gestalt Lage Und Verhaltni Aller Blumentheile Vol 1
Anno Biographico Brazileiro 1876 Vol 3
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Spicilegium Romanum Vol 7 S Germani I Patriarchae Constantinopolitani de Haeresibus Et Synodis Photh Item Patr Syntagma Canonum
Nonni Panopolitani Dionysiacorum Libri XLVIII Vol 2
Estudos Eborenses Vol 2 Historia Arte Archeologia OS Assedios DEvora Em 1663
Anno Biographico Brazileiro Vol 1
Enumeratio Plantarum Omnium Hucusque Cognitarum Secundum Familias Naturales Disposita Adjectis Characteribus Differentiis Et Synonymis
Vol 3
Die Theerfarbstoffe Vol 1
Revista Do Instituto Archeologico E Geographico Pernambucano Vol 2 Quinto Anno Julho de 1868
Chronica de El-Rei D Joao I Vol 7
Die Zeit Wiener Wochenschrift Fur Politik Volkswirtschaft Wissenschaft Und Kunst Band XXIX Und XXX October 1901-Marz 1902
Chrestomathia Arabica Ex Codicibus Manuscriptis Parisiensibus Gothanis Et Berolinensibus Collecta Atque Tum Adscriptis Vocalibus Tum
Additis Lexico Et Adnotationibus Explanata
Cases Argued and Determined in the Circuit and District Courts of the United States for the Seventh Judicial Circuit Vol 2 1867-1871
Anno Biographico Brazileiro 1876 Vol 1
Baiser Donne Et Le Baiser Rendu Le Opera-Comique En Deux Actes
O Monasticon Em Duas Partes Eurico O Presbytero E O Monge de Cister
Apollonii Dyscoli Quae Supersunt Vol 1 Recensuerunt Apparatum Criticum Commentarium Indices Fasc I Appollonii Scripta Minora a Richardo
Schneidero Edita Continens
Reports of Cases Decided in the Supreme Court of the State of Oregon During the October Term 1886 and March Term 1887 Vol 14
Philosophia Graeca Ex Insignioribus Fere Philosophis Qui Graece Scripserunt Petita in Usum Juvenum Harroviensium
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